
 March 23, 2022 

VIA E-MAIL 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Secretary, Buttigieg, 

I am writing to express my strong support for the Florida East Coast Corridor Trespassing Mitigation Project. 
This RAISE grant application is an approximately $45 million investment by the Florida Department of 
Transportation (FDOT), Brightline Trains Florida LLC (Brightline) and local stakeholders. The enhancements 
proposed will provide a safer environment for the more than 7.2 million residents who live in those counties 
and millions of visitors who traverse the corridor every day. Safety is Brightline’s top priority, and we are 
joining FDOT and local stakeholders in providing a portion of the non-Federal match for the project. 

The Project will construct supplemental safety measures at grade crossings and along segments of the 
corridor between Miami Dade County and Brevard County (seven counties). The railroad improvements will 
include safety features such as channelization fencing and landscaping, crossing delineators, additional 
dynamic envelope striping and signage upgrades. The grant investment will enable safety enhancements 
across more than 200 miles of rail corridor that serves both passenger and freight and are proven features 
that have reduced trespassing in similar applications. 

The existing rail corridor currently accommodates freight service with approximately 14 trains per day, and 
Brightline operates 32 trains per day between Miami and West Palm Beach. In 2023, Brightline will launch 
revenue service to Orlando, initiating a vital transportation network that connect Central and South Florida 
by rail. The 245-mile corridor will see 32-36 daily Brightline trains in addition to the existing FECR trains. 
Brightline has already invested billions into this transportation network including significant funds related to 
safety. Together, with FDOT we believe more can be done to enhance safety along the corridor.    

I appreciate your consideration and respectfully request you support RAISE grant funding for this vital 
project. Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Patrick Goddard  

President 

 Brightline Trains Florida LLC 











 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 4, 2022 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

 

I am writing to express my support for the Florida East Coast Corridor Trespassing Mitigation 

Project. This RAISE grant application will help support a $45 million investment by the Florida 

Department of Transportation (FDOT) and Brightline Trains Florida LLC (Brightline). The 

enhancements proposed will provide a safer environment for the more than 7.2 million residents 

who live in those counties and millions of visitors who traverse the corridor every day.  

 

The project will construct supplemental safety measures at grade crossings and along segments of 

the corridor between Miami-Dade County and Brevard County. The railroad improvements will 

include safety features such as channelization fencing and landscaping, crossing delineators, 

additional dynamic envelope striping and signage upgrades. The grant investment will enable safety 

enhancements across more than 200 miles of rail corridor that serves both passenger and freight and 

are proven features that have reduced trespassing in similar applications. 

 

The existing rail corridor currently accommodates freight service with approximately 14 trains per 

day, and Brightline operates 32 trains per day between Miami and West Palm Beach. In 2023, 

Brightline will commence operations to Orlando, and the 245-mile corridor between Miami and 

Orlando will see 32 daily Brightline trains in addition to the existing FECR trains.  

 

I am pleased to support this grant application and appreciate your full and fair consideration. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

________________________ 
Debbie Wasserman Schultz  

Member of Congress 
 
 



 

      March 30, 2022 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 
 
I am writing to express my strong support for the Florida East Coast Corridor Trespassing Mitigation Project. 
This RAISE grant application is an approximately $45 million investment by the Florida Department of 
Transportation (FDOT) and Brightline Trains Florida LLC (Brightline). The enhancements proposed 
will provide a safer environment for the more than 7.2 million residents who live in those counties and 
millions of visitors who traverse the corridor every day.  
 
The project will construct supplemental safety measures at grade crossings and along segments of the 
corridor between Miami Dade County and Brevard County. The railroad improvements will include 
safety features such as channelization fencing and landscaping, crossing delineators, additional dynamic 
envelope striping and signage upgrades. The grant investment will enable safety enhancements across 
more than 200 miles of rail corridor that serves both passenger and freight and are proven features that 
have reduced trespassing in similar applications. 
 
The existing rail corridor currently accommodates freight service with approximately 14 trains per day, 
and Brightline operates 32 trains per day between Miami and West Palm Beach. In 2023, Brightline will 
commence operations to Orlando, and the 245-mile corridor between Miami and Orlando will see 32 
daily Brightline trains in addition to the existing FECR trains.  
 
I appreciate your consideration and respectfully request you support RAISE grant funding for this vital 
project. Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Frederica S. Wilson  
Member of Congress 

 



 District Office   Capitol Office  
1827 NE 24th Street  1401 The Capitol 
Lighthouse Point, FL 33064  402 South Monroe Street 
Phone: 954.784.4531  Tallahassee, FL 32399-1300 
Fax: 954.784.4533  Phone: 850.717.5093 

 

Representative Chip LaMarca 
Florida House of Representatives - District 93 

Chip.LaMarca@myfloridahouse.gov 

Proudly Serving the People of Broward County 

Committees: Education & Employment Committee ■ Early Learning & Elementary Education Subcommittee 
Environment, Agriculture & Flooding Subcommittee ■ Infrastructure & Tourism Appropriations Subcommittee 

Joint Committee on Public Counsel Oversight (Chair) ■ Tourism, Infrastructure & Energy Subcommittee (Vice Chair) 

 

March 22, 2022 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE: Florida East Coast Corridor Trespassing Mitigation Project 
 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
I am a Florida State Representative who has the privilege of representing our community at both the city and county 
level over the years. Throughout that service I have become uniquely aware of the importance of our rail corridor to 
our community, our region and our state. Therefore, I am writing to express my strong support for the Florida East 
Coast Corridor Trespassing Mitigation Project. This RAISE grant application is an approximately $45 million 
investment by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) and Brightline Trains Florida LLC (Brightline). The 
enhancements proposed will provide a safer environment for the more than 7.2 million residents who live in those 
counties and millions of visitors who traverse the corridor every day. 
 
The Project will construct supplemental safety measures at grade crossings and along segments of the corridor 
between Miami Dade County and Brevard County. The railroad improvements will include safety features such as 
channelization fencing and landscaping, crossing delineators, additional dynamic envelope striping and signage 
upgrades. The grant investment will enable safety enhancements across more than 200 miles of rail corridor that 
serves both passenger and freight and are proven features that have reduced trespassing in similar applications. 
 
The existing rail corridor currently accommodates freight service with approximately 14 trains per day, and 
Brightline operates 32 trains per day between Miami and West Palm Beach. In 2023, Brightline will commence 
operations to Orlando, and the 245-mile corridor between Miami and Orlando will see 32 daily Brightline trains in 
addition to the existing FECR trains. 
 
I appreciate your consideration and respectfully request you support RAISE grant funding for this vital project. 
Thank you for your service Mr. Secretary. 
 
Best regards, 

 
Chip LaMarca 
Florida State Representative 
District 93 



 
 
 

Florida House of Representatives 
Representative Tyler I. Sirois 

District 51 
District Office: 
260 North Tropical Trail  
Suite 206 
Merritt Island, FL 32953 
(321) 449-5111 

 Tallahassee Office: 
400 House Office Building 

402 South Monroe Street 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-1300 

(850) 717-5051 

 

 

March 22, 2022 

 

 

Secretary Pete Buttigieg 

United States Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

 

I am writing to express my strong support for the Florida East Coast Corridor Trespassing Mitigation Project 

funding through the Fiscal Year 2022 RAISE Grant Program.  This critical infrastructure project would provide 

an approximately $45 million investment by the Florida Department of Transportation and Brightline Trains 

Florida, LLC for proposed enhancements to ensure a safer environment for 7.2 million residents and millions of 

visitors who traverse the corridor every day.  

 

This project will construct supplemental safety measures at grade crossings and along segments of the corridor 

between Miami Dade County and Brevard County.  The railroad improvements will include safety features 

such as channelization fencing and landscaping, crossing delineators, additional dynamic envelope striping and 

signage upgrades.  The grant investment will enable safety enhancements across more than 200 miles of rail 

corridor serving both passenger and freight and are proven features that have reduced trespassing in similar 

applications. 

 

The existing rail corridor currently accommodates freight service with approximately 14 trains per day, and 

Brightline operates 32 trains per day between Miami and West Palm Beach.  In 2023, Brightline will 

commence operations to Orlando, and the 245-mile corridor between Miami and Orlando will see 32 daily 

Brightline trains in addition to Florida East Coast Railway trains.   

 

I appreciate your consideration and respectfully request you support RAISE grant funding for this vital 

infrastructure and safety improvement project.  If you would like to discuss this project in further detail, I can 

be reached at (321) 449-5111. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Tyler Sirois 



 
 
 

SENATOR DEBBIE MAYFIELD 
Majority Leader 17th District 

 

THE FLORIDA SENATE 
 

Tallahassee, Florida  32399-1100 
 

   
COMMITTEES: 
Appropriations 
Appropriations Subcommittee on Agriculture, 
   Environment, and General Government 
Appropriations Subcommittee on Transportation, 
   Tourism, and Economic Development 
Governmental Oversight and Accountability 
Judiciary 
Rules 
 
JOINT COMMITTEE: 
Joint Legislative Budget Commission 
 

 

 
 REPLY TO: 
   900 East Strawbridge Avenue, Melbourne, Florida 32901 (321) 409-2025   
   330 Senate Building, 404 South Monroe Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1100 (850) 487-5017 
 

Senate’s Website:  www.flsenate.gov 
 
 

 WILTON SIMPSON AARON BEAN 
 President of the Senate President Pro Tempore 
 

March 29, 2022 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
I am writing to express my strong support for the Florida East Coast Corridor Trespassing Mitigation Project. This RAISE 
grant application is an approximately $45 million investment by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) and 
Brightline Trains Florida LLC (Brightline). The enhancements proposed will provide a safer environment for the more than 
7.2 million residents who live in those counties and millions of visitors who traverse the corridor every day.  
 
The Project will construct supplemental safety measures at grade crossings and along segments of the corridor between 
Miami Dade County and Brevard County. The railroad improvements will include safety features such as channelization 
fencing and landscaping, crossing delineators, additional dynamic envelope striping and signage upgrades. The grant 
investment will enable safety enhancements across more than 200 miles of rail corridor that serves both passenger and 
freight and are proven features that have reduced trespassing in similar applications. 
 
The existing rail corridor currently accommodates freight service with approximately 14 trains per day, and Brightline 
operates 32 trains per day between Miami and West Palm Beach. In 2023, Brightline will commence operations to Orlando, 
and the 245-mile corridor between Miami and Orlando will see 32 daily Brightline trains in addition to the existing FECR 
trains.  
 
As the Florida State Senator representing District 17, encompassing Indian River and Brevard counties, my constituents 
have expressed a concern regarding the need for enhanced safety measures for all residents and visitors.  The RAISE grant 
will enable FDOT to ensure the proposed Brightline railroad improvements address these concerns and provide safe railway 
transportation for business and leisure travel.  
 
I appreciate your consideration and respectfully request you support RAISE grant funding for this vital project. Thank you 
for your time and consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Florida Senate Majority Leader 
17th District 











 

 

 

 

 

March 15, 2022 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

 

I am writing to express my strong support for the Florida East Coast 

Corridor Trespassing Mitigation Project. This RAISE grant application 

is an approximately $45 million investment by the Florida Department 

of Transportation (FDOT) and Brightline Trains Florida LLC 

(Brightline). The enhancements proposed will provide a safer 

environment for the more than 7.2 million residents who live in those 

counties and millions of visitors who traverse the corridor every day.  

 

The Project will construct supplemental safety measures at grade 

crossings and along segments of the corridor between Miami Dade 

County and Brevard County. The railroad improvements will include 

safety features such as channelization fencing and landscaping, crossing 

delineators, additional dynamic envelope striping and signage upgrades. 

The grant investment will enable safety enhancements across more than 

200 miles of rail corridor that serves both passenger and freight and are 

proven features that have reduced trespassing in similar applications. 

 

The existing rail corridor currently accommodates freight service with 

approximately 14 trains per day, and Brightline operates 32 trains per 

day between Miami and West Palm Beach. In 2023, Brightline will 

commence operations to Orlando, and the 245-mile corridor between 

Miami and Orlando will see 32 daily Brightline trains in addition to the 

existing FECR trains.  

 

I appreciate your consideration and respectfully request you support 

RAISE grant funding for this vital project. Thank you for your time and 

consideration. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Mayor Robert S. Weinroth, 

Palm Beach County 

Board of County Commissioners 

 



City of Cocoa 
65 Stone Street « Cocoa, FL 32922 

PHONE: (321) 433-8800 

  

  

March 21, 2022 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

The City of Cocoa is writing to express our strong support for the Florida East Coast Corridor 
Trespassing Mitigation Project. This RAISE grant application is an approximately $45 million 
investment by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) and Brightline Trains Florida 
LLC (Brightline). The enhancements proposed will provide a safer environment for the more 
than 7.2 million residents who live in Brevard and our surrounding counties in addition to 
millions of visitors who traverse the corridor every day. 

The Project will construct supplemental safety measures at grade crossings and along 
segments of the corridor between Miami Dade County and Brevard County. The railroad 
improvements will include safety features such as channelization fencing and landscaping, 
crossing delineators, additional dynamic envelope striping and signage upgrades. The grant 
investment will enable safety enhancements across more than 200 miles of rail corridor that 
serves both passenger and freight and are proven features that have reduced trespassing in 
similar applications. 

In 2023, Brightline will commence operations to Orlando, traveling through eight miles of the 
City of Cocoa as part of the 245-mile corridor between Miami and Orlando. We will see 32 
daily Brightline trains in addition to the existing FECR trains. The safety measures proposed 
in this grant will greatly benefit the safety of our community. 

We appreciate your consideration and respectfully request you support RAISE grant funding 
for this vital project. Thank you for your time and consideration. 

    
Michael Blake 
Mayor 
City of Cocoa 

Slow Connected 
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March 15, 2022

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg
U.S. Department of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE
Washington, DC 20590

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:

lam writing to express my strong support for the Florida East Coast Corridor Trespassing Mitigation
Project This RAISE grant application is an approximately $45 million investment by the Florida
Department of Transportation (FDOT) and Brightline Trains Florida LLC (Brightline). The
enhancements proposed will provide a safer environment for the more than 7.2 million residents who
live in those counties and millions of visitors who traverse the corridor every day.

The Project will construct supplemental safety measures at grade crossings and along segments of
the corridor between Miami Dade County and Brevard County. The railroad improvements will
include safety features such as channelization fencing and landscaping, crossing deLineators,
additional dynamic envelope striping and signage upgrades. The grant investment will enabLe safety
enhancements across more than 200 miles of rail corridor that serves both passenger and freight and
are proven features that have reduced trespassing in similar applications.

The existing rail corridor currently accommodates freight service with approximately 14 trains per
day, and Brightline operates 32 trains per day between Miami and West Palm Beach. In 2023,
Brightline will commence operations to Orlando, and the 245-mile corridor between Miami and
Orlando will see 32 daily Brightline trains in addition to the existing FECR trains.

I appreciate your consideration and respectfully request you support RAISE grant funding for this
vital project. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Re Hardin
Mayor

100 West Atlantic Boulevard I Pompano Beach, FL 33060 I Phone: 954-786-4600pompanobeachfl .gov





March	22nd,	2022	

The	Honorable	Pete	Buttigieg	
U.S.	Department	of	Transportation	
1200	New	Jersey	Avenue,	SE	
Washington,	D.C.	20590	

Dear	Secretary	Buttigieg,	

I	am	writing	to	express	my	strong	support	for	the	Florida	East	
Coast	Corridor	Trespassing	Mitigation	Project.	This	RAISE	grant	
application	is	an	approximately	$45	million	investment	by	the	
Florida	Department	of	Transportation	(FDOT)	and	Brightline	
Trains	Florida	LLC	(Brightline).	The	enhancements	proposed	
will	provide	a	safer	environment	for	the	more	than	7.2	million	
residents	who	live	in	those	counties	and	millions	of	visitors	who	
traverse	the	corridor	every	day	including	in	the	city	I	represent	
at-large,	Hallandale	Beach	with	41,000	residents.	

The	Project	will	construct	supplemental	safety	measures	at	
grade	crossings	and	along	segments	of	the	corridor	between	
Miami	Dade	County	and	Brevard	County.	The	railroad	
improvements	will	include	safety	features	such	as	
channelization	fencing	and	landscaping,	crossing	delineators,	
additional	dynamic	envelope	striping	and	signage	upgrades.	The	
grant	investment	will	enable	safety	enhancements	across	more	
than	200	miles	of	rail	corridor	that	serves	both	passenger	and	
freight	and	are	proven	features	that	have	reduced	trespassing	in	
similar	applications.	

The	existing	rail	corridor	currently	accommodates	freight	
service	with	approximately	14	trains	per	day,	and	Brightline	
operates	32	trains	per	day	between	Miami	and	West	Palm	
Beach.	The	City	of	Hallandale	Beach	sits	in	between	the	Miami	
and	Fort	Lauderdale	routes.	In	2023,	Brightline	will	commence	
operations	to	Orlando,	and	the	245-mile	corridor	between	
Miami	and	Orlando	will	see	32	daily	Brightline	trains	in	addition	
to	the	existing	FECR	trains.	I	appreciate	your	consideration	and	
respectfully	request	you	support	RAISE	grant	funding	for	this	
vital	project.	Thank	you	for	your	time	and	consideration.	

Sincerely,		

	
Sabrina	Javellana		
Commissioner		
City	of	Hallandale	Beach,	FL



 

 
 

 
 
 

    BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

March 23, 2022 
 
 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
The Brevard County Board of County Commissioners strongly expresses their support for the Florida 
East Coast Corridor Trespassing Mitigation Project. This RAISE grant application is an 
approximately $45 million investment by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) and 
Brightline Trains Florida LLC (Brightline). The enhancements proposed will provide a safer 
environment for the more than 7.2 million residents who live in those counties and millions of visitors 
who traverse the corridor every day. 
 
The Project will construct supplemental safety measures at grade crossings and along segments of 
the corridor between Miami Dade County and Brevard County. The railroad improvements will 
include safety features such as channelization fencing and landscaping, crossing delineators , 
additional dynamic envelope striping and signage upgrades. The grant investment will enable safety 
enhancements across more than 200 miles of rail corridor that serves both passenger and freight 
and are proven features that have reduced trespassing in similar applications. 
 
The existing rail corridor currently accommodates freight service with approximately 14 trains per 
day.  In 2023, Brightline will commence operations to Orlando, and the 245-mile corridor between 
Miami and Orlando will see 32 daily Brightline trains in addition to the existing FECR trains. 
 
The Brevard County Board of County Commissioners appreciates your consideration and 
respectfully requests you support RAISE grant funding for this vital project. Thank you for your time 
and consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kristine Zonka, District 5 Commissioner 
Chairperson 
Brevard County Board of County Commissioners 
 

KRISTINE ZONKA, COMMISSIONER, DISTRICT 5 Danielle Stern, Chief of Staff 
490 Centre Lake Dr. NE Vic Luebker, Community Affairs Director 
Suite 175 Janette Roig, Legislative Aide  
Palm Bay, FL 32907  
Phone:  321.253.6611   
D5.Commissioner@brevardfl.gov    



 

 

 

March 22, 2022 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
I am writing to express the Town of Malabar’s strong support for the Florida East Coast Corridor 
Trespassing Mitigation Project. This RAISE grant application is an approximately $45 million 
investment by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) and Brightline Trains Florida LLC 
(Brightline). The enhancements proposed will provide a safer environment for the more than 7.2 
million residents who live in those counties and millions of visitors who traverse the corridor every 
day.  
 
The Project will construct supplemental safety measures at grade crossings and along segments of 
the corridor between Miami Dade County and Brevard County. The railroad improvements will 
include safety features such as channelization fencing and landscaping, crossing delineators, 
additional dynamic envelope striping and signage upgrades. The grant investment will enable 
safety enhancements across more than 200 miles of rail corridor that serves both passenger and 
freight and are proven features that have reduced trespassing in similar applications. 
 
The existing rail corridor currently accommodates freight service with approximately 14 trains per 
day, and Brightline operates 32 trains per day between Miami and West Palm Beach. In 2023, 
Brightline will commence operations to Orlando, and the 245-mile corridor between Miami and 
Orlando will see 32 daily Brightline trains in addition to the existing FECR trains.  
 
I appreciate your consideration and respectfully request you support RAISE grant funding for this 
vital project. Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Matthew R. Stinnett 
Town Manager 
Town of Malabar 
 





Town of Lantana 
 

 
 

―― 
  

ROBERT HAGERTY 
MAYOR 

 

500 Greynolds Circle 
Lantana, FL 33462-4544 

(561) 540-5000 
www.lantana.org 

 

COUNCILMEMBERS 
Malcolm Balfour 
Karen Lythgoe 
Lynn J Moorhouse, D. D. S. 
Mark Zeitler 
 

March 17, 2022 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC  20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 
 
I am writing this letter to express the Town of Lantana’s strong support for the Florida East Coast 
Corridor Trespassing and Intrusion Mitigation Project. It is our understanding that this RAISE 
grant would make available nearly $45M in funds from the Florida Department of Transportation 
(FDOT) and Brightline Trains Florida LLC (Brightline). These funds would be utilized for safety 
enhancements along the corridor that services not only our community but the millions of residents 
and visitors that traverse the corridor every day. 
 
The Project will construct supplemental safety measures at grade crossings and along segments of 
the corridor between Miami-Dade and Brevard Counties. The railroad improvements will include 
safety features such as channelization fencing and landscaping, crossing delineators, additional 
dynamic envelope striping and signage upgrades. The grant investment will enable safety 
enhancements across more than 200 miles of rail corridor that serves both passenger and freight 
trains and are proven features that have reduced trespassing in similar applications. 
 
The existing rail corridor currently accommodates approximately 14 freight trains per day, while 
Brightline operates another 32 trains per day between Miami and West Palm Beach. In 2023, 
Brightline will commence operations to Orlando and the 245-mile corridor between Miami and 
Orlando will see an additional 32 Brightline trains per day in addition to the existing FECR trains.  
 
I appreciate your consideration and respectfully request that you support RAISE grant funding for 
this vital project. Thank you for your time and consideration.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Brian K. Raducci 
Town Manager 



City Manager’s Office 
65 Stone Street e Cocoa, FL 32922 

PHONE: (321) 433-8737 

FAX: (321) 433-8685 

  

March 21, 2022 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

The City of Cocoa is writing to express our strong support for the Florida East Coast Corridor 
Trespassing Mitigation Project. This RAISE grant application is an approximately $45 million 
investment by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) and Brightline Trains Florida 
LLC (Brightline). The enhancements proposed will provide a safer environment for the more 
than 7.2 million residents who live in Brevard and our surrounding counties in addition to 
millions of visitors who traverse the corridor every day. 

The Project will construct supplemental safety measures at grade crossings and along 
segments of the corridor between Miami Dade County and Brevard County. The railroad 
improvements will include safety features such as channelization fencing and landscaping, 
crossing delineators, additional dynamic envelope striping and signage upgrades. The grant 
investment will enable safety enhancements across more than 200 miles of rail corridor that 
serves both passenger and freight and are proven features that have reduced trespassing in 
similar applications. 

In 2023, Brightline will commence operations to Orlando, traveling through eight miles of the 
City of Cocoa as part of the 245-mile corridor between Miami and Orlando. We will see 32 
daily Brightline trains in addition to the existing FECR trains. The safety measures proposed 
in this grant will greatly benefit the safety of our community. 

We appreciate your consideration and respectfully request you support RAISE grant funding 
for this vital project. Thank you for your time and consideration. 

     

   

Sincerely, 

Stockton Whitten 
“City Manager 

City of Cocoa 

Slow Connected 
www.CocoaFL.gov 000000 WBiijariyn PRIDE
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March 16, 2022 
 
 
 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 

211 Broward is a 24-hour crisis helpline providing suicide prevention and information 
and referral services for people in the Broward County region of Southeast Florida.  
211 has a strong partnership with Brightline as we work together to prevent suicides 
from occurring along our rail corridors.  Brightline has supported 211 Broward and the 
community with financial contibutions, sharing 211 resources on their social media 
platform, and distributing flyers about critical 24/7 crisis helpline and suicide 
prevention services.  Brightline, like 211 Broward, is committed to raising awareness 
about mental health. 
 

I am writing to express my strong support for efforts by Brightline to improve safety 
along Florida’s East Coast Corridor.  This RAISE grant application is an approximately 
$45 million investment by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) and 
Brightline Trains Florida LLC (Brightline).  Planned enhancements are designed to 
provide a safer environment for the more than 7.2 million residents who live in those 
counties and the millions of visitors who traverse the corridor every day.  Preventing 
the growing number of suicides that occur along rail lines is a critical issue in 
southeast Florida, and improvements such as safety measures at grade crossings and 
other segments of the corridor, fencing, landscaping, and signage upgrades have 
reduced trespassing in similar applications.   
 
I respectfully request your support for Brightline’s RAISE grant application and their 
commendable efforts to improve safety in the communities in which they operate.  
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 

President/CEO 







301 Datura Street, West Palm Beach, FL 33401   │   561.725.0800   │   PalmBeachTPA.org 

April 1, 2022 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
I am writing to express my strong support for the Florida East Coast Corridor Trespassing and Intrusion 
Mitigation Project. This RAISE grant application is an approximately $45 million investment by the Florida 
Department of Transportation (FDOT) and Brightline Trains Florida LLC (Brightline). The enhancements 
proposed will provide a safer environment for the more than 7.2 million residents who live in those 
counties and millions of visitors who traverse the corridor every day.  
The Project will construct supplemental safety measures at grade crossings and along segments of the 
corridor between Miami Dade County and Brevard County. The railroad improvements will include safety 
features such as channelization fencing and landscaping, crossing delineators, additional dynamic 
envelope striping and signage upgrades. The grant investment will enable safety enhancements across 
more than 200 miles of rail corridor that serves both passenger and freight and are proven features that 
have reduced trespassing in similar applications. 
The existing rail corridor currently accommodates freight service with approximately 14 trains per day, 
and Brightline operates 32 trains per day between Miami and West Palm Beach. In 2023, Brightline will 
commence operations to Orlando, and the 245-mile corridor between Miami and Orlando will see 32 daily 
Brightline trains in addition to the existing FECR trains.  
I appreciate your consideration and respectfully request you support RAISE grant funding for this vital 
project. Thank you for your time and consideration. 
Sincerely, 

Valerie Neilson, AICP 
Interim Executive Director 









  Securing Florida’s Future  

 
 
March 21, 2021 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE: FDOT and Brightline application to support the Florida East Coast Corridor Trespassing Mitigation 
Project under the RAISE Grant Program  
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
On behalf of the Florida Chamber of Commerce, I am writing this letter to endorse the Florida East Coast 
Corridor Trespassing Mitigation Project. This Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and 
Equity (RAISE) grant application is an approximately $45 million investment by the Florida Department of 
Transportation (FDOT) and Brightline Trains Florida LLC (Brightline). The enhancements proposed will 
provide further safety features on top of existent infrastructure for the more than 7.2 million residents who 
live in the seven served counties and the millions of visitors who traverse the corridor every day.  
 
The Project’s improvements will construct supplemental safety measures at grade crossings and along 
segments of the corridor between Miami Dade County and Brevard County. The railroad enhancements 
will increase safety features such as channelization fencing and landscaping, crossing delineators, 
additional dynamic envelope striping, and signage upgrades. The grant investment will improve 
operational safety and reduce the risk of trespassing on railroad right of way for both passenger and 
freight rail across more than 200 miles of rail corridor in Florida.  
 
Currently the Florida East Coast Railway corridor accommodates approximately fourteen freight trains per 
day, and Brightline operates thirty-two passenger trains per day between Miami and West Palm Beach. In 
2023, Brightline will commence operations to Orlando, and the 245-mile corridor between Miami and 
Orlando will see an additional thirty-two Brightline trains per day. 
 
In the Florida Chamber Foundation’s 2030 Blueprint, we establish a goal to promote regional high-
connectivity corridors across the state to support Florida’s economic growth and the mobility needs of a 
rapidly growing population. The improvements outlined in the Project ensure that while there is expansion 
in our rail corridors, the same investment is made in the safety of rail operations to the benefit of our 
communities, visitors, and operators. We encourage the U.S. Department of Transportation to invest in 
the Florida East Coast Rail and Brightline corridor infrastructure through the RAISE grant to increase rail 
line safety and support the transportation enhancement needs of Florida. If I can be of further assistance, 
please feel free to reach me at (850) 521-1211 or fwalker@flchamber.com. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Frank C. Walker, III 
Executive Vice President, Government and Political Relations 
Florida Chamber of Commerce 
 
CC:  Mark Wilson, President & CEO, Florida Chamber of Commerce 

136 S. Bronough Street 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 
Phone:  (850) 521-1200 
Fax:  (850) 521-1203 
 
www.floridachamber.com 

mailto:fwalker@flchamber.com


March 17, 2022

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg                                                                                                                                                         
U.S. Department of Transportation                                                                                                                                         
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE                                                                                                                                           
Washington, DC 20590

Dear Secretary Buttigieg,

I am writing to express my strong support for the Florida East Coast Corridor Trespassing Mitigation Project. This RAISE 
grant application is an approximately $45 million investment by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) and 
Brightline Trains Florida LLC (Brightline). The enhancements proposed will provide a safer environment for the more than 
7.2 million residents who live in those counties and millions of visitors who traverse the corridor every day. 

The Project will construct supplemental safety measures at grade crossings and along segments of the corridor between 
Miami Dade County and Brevard County. The railroad improvements will include safety features such as channelization 
fencing and landscaping, crossing delineators, additional dynamic envelope striping and signage upgrades. The grant 
investment will enable safety enhancements across more than 200 miles of rail corridor that serves both passenger and 
freight and are proven features that have reduced trespassing in similar applications.

The existing rail corridor currently accommodates freight service with approximately 14 trains per day, and Brightline 
operates 32 trains per day between Miami and West Palm Beach. In 2023, Brightline will commence operations to Orlando, 
and the 245-mile corridor between Miami and Orlando will see 32 daily Brightline trains in addition to the existing FECR 
trains. 

I appreciate your consideration and respectfully request you support RAISE grant funding for this vital project. Thank you for 
your time and consideration.

Sincerely, 

Julio Fuentes

Julio Fuentes
President/CEO



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greater Miami Chamber of Commerce 
1 SE 3rd Avenue, Suite 1410, Miami, FL 33131 

305-350-7700 • Fax 305-575-2687 
www.MiamiChamber.com 

® 

March 17, 2022 
 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
I am writing to express the Greater Miami Chamber of Commerce’s strong support for the Florida East Coast 
Corridor Trespassing and Intrusion Mitigation Project. This RAISE grant application is an approximately $45 
million investment by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) and Brightline Trains Florida LLC 
(Brightline). The enhancements proposed will provide a safer environment for the more than 7.2 million 
residents who live in those counties and millions of visitors who traverse the corridor every day.  
 
The Project will construct supplemental safety measures at grade crossings and along segments of the 
corridor between Miami Dade County and Brevard County. The railroad improvements will include safety 
features such as channelization fencing and landscaping, crossing delineators, additional dynamic envelope 
striping and signage upgrades. The grant investment will enable safety enhancements across more than 200 
miles of rail corridor that serves both passenger and freight and are proven features that have reduced 
trespassing in similar applications. 
 
The existing rail corridor currently accommodates freight service with approximately 14 trains per day, and 
Brightline operates 32 trains per day between Miami and West Palm Beach. In 2023, Brightline will commence 
operations to Orlando, and the 245-mile corridor between Miami and Orlando will see 32 daily Brightline trains 
in addition to the existing FECR trains.  
 
Brightline is a major component in addressing the transit issues that Miami-Dade and South Florida face.  Our 
Chamber has been an outspoken supporter and advocate for the Brightline system for many years. I 
appreciate your consideration and respectfully request you support RAISE grant funding for this vital project. 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 

Alfred Sanchez 
President & CEO 







 
March 21, 2022 
 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
I am writing to express my strong support for the Florida East Coast Corridor Trespassing Mitigation 
Project. This RAISE grant application is an approximately $45 million investment by the Florida 
Department of Transportation (FDOT) and Brightline Trains Florida LLC (Brightline).  The 
enhancements proposed will provide a safer environment for the more than 7.2 million residents who 
live in those counties and millions of visitors who traverse the corridor every day.  
 
The Project will construct supplemental safety measures at grade crossings and along segments of 
the corridor between Miami Dade County and Brevard County. The railroad improvements will 
include safety features such as channelization fencing and landscaping, crossing delineators, 
additional dynamic envelope striping and signage upgrades. The grant investment will enable safety 
enhancements across more than 200 miles of rail corridor that serves both passenger and freight and 
are proven features that have reduced trespassing in similar applications. 
 
The existing rail corridor currently accommodates freight service with approximately 14 trains per 
day, and Brightline operates 32 trains per day between Miami and West Palm Beach. In 2023, 
Brightline will commence operations to Orlando, and the 245-mile corridor between Miami and 
Orlando will see 32 daily Brightline trains in addition to the existing FECR trains.  
 
I appreciate your consideration and respectfully request you support RAISE grant funding for this 
vital project. Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Andrea B. Young, Chairperson 
Space Coast Transportation Planning Organization  
 
c : Georganna Gillette, Executive Director, SCTPO 

2725 Judge Fran Jamieson Way, Bldg. B 
Viera, Florida 32940 

Telephone: (321) 690-6890 
Fax: (321) 690-6827 

www.spacecoasttpo.com 





 

 

 

 

March 17, 2022 

 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
I am writing to express my strong support for the Florida East Coast Corridor Trespassing Mitigation Project. This RAISE 
grant application is an approximately $45 million investment by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) and 
Brightline Trains Florida LLC (Brightline). The enhancements proposed will provide a safer environment for the more than 
7.2 million residents who live in those counties and millions of visitors who traverse the corridor every day.  
 
The Project will construct supplemental safety measures at grade crossings and along segments of the corridor between 
Miami Dade County and Brevard County. The railroad improvements will include safety features such as channelization 
fencing and landscaping, crossing delineators, additional dynamic envelope striping and signage upgrades. The grant 
investment will enable safety enhancements across more than 200 miles of rail corridor that serves both passenger and 
freight and are proven features that have reduced trespassing in similar applications. 
 
The existing rail corridor currently accommodates freight service with approximately 14 trains per day, and Brightline 
operates 32 trains per day between Miami and West Palm Beach. In 2023, Brightline will commence operations to 
Orlando, and the 245-mile corridor between Miami and Orlando will see 32 daily Brightline trains in addition to the existing 
FECR trains.  
 
I appreciate your consideration and respectfully request you support RAISE grant funding for this vital project. Thank you 
for your time and consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Gordon Eric Knowles, President and CEO 
Miami-Dade Chamber of Commerce, Inc. 
 









 

 
 
 

 

 

March 29, 2022 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

 

I am writing to express my strong support for the Florida East Coast Corridor 
Trespassing and Intrusion Mitigation Project. This RAISE grant application is an 
approximately $45 million investment by the Florida Department of Transportation 
(FDOT) and Brightline Trains Florida LLC (Brightline). The enhancements 
proposed will provide a safer environment for the more than 7.2 million residents 
who live in those counties and millions of visitors who traverse the corridor every 
day.   

 

The Project will construct supplemental safety measures at grade crossings and 
along segments of the corridor between Miami Dade County and Brevard County. 
The railroad improvements will include safety features such as channelization 
fencing and landscaping, crossing delineators, additional dynamic envelope 
striping and signage upgrades. The grant investment will enable safety 
enhancements across more than 200 miles of rail corridor that serves both 
passenger and freight and are proven features that have reduced trespassing in 
similar applications.  

 

The existing rail corridor currently accommodates freight service with 
approximately 14 trains per day, and Brightline operates 32 trains per day 
between Miami and West Palm Beach. In 2023, Brightline will commence 
operations to Orlando, and the 245-mile corridor between Miami and Orlando will 
see 32 daily Brightline trains in addition to the existing FECR trains.  

 

I appreciate your consideration and respectfully request you support RAISE grant 
funding for this vital project. Thank you for your time and consideration. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Christina Crespi 
Executive Director 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Board of Directors 
 
Manolo Reyes 
Chairman 
Commissioner, District 4 
City of Miami 
 
Eileen Higgins 
Vice-Chairwoman 
Commissioner, District 5 
Miami-Dade County 
 
Suzanne M. Amaducci-Adams 
Bilzin Sumberg  
 
Alicia Cervera Lamadrid 
Cervera Real Estate 
 
T. Spencer Crowley III 
Akerman 
 
Jarred Diamond 
FTX Arena 
The Miami HEAT Group 
 
Arva Suzanne Graham Gibson 
Arva G. Consulting 
 
Philippe Houdard 
Pipeline Workspaces 
 
Danet Linares 
Blanca Commercial Real Estate 
 
Richard Lydecker 
Lydecker │ Diaz  
 
Jose Mallea 
Biscayne Bay Brewing Company 
 
Nitin Motwani 
Miami Worldcenter Group 
 
Gary Ressler 
Tilia Companies 
 
Franklin Sirmans 
Pérez Art Museum Miami 
 
Melissa Tapanes Llahues 
Bercow Radell Fernandez Larkin & 
Tapanes 
 

 
 

Executive Staff 
 

Christina Crespi 
Executive Director 
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